Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
February 14, 2022

Village President Bob Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7pm.  The Village Board met in regular session with all Board Members present. 

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the January 10, 2022 meeting.  Louise Slayton made a motion to approve minutes, seconded by Dee Dee Allen. All votes yes; motion carried.

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review.  Dee Dee Allen made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

A spreadsheet of all bills were handed to the Board for review.  Dee Dee Allen made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes were yes; motion carried.  

GA Rich is going to have to take an extra layer of rock out of the outside filter at the water plant; this will cost approx. $1500 more.

Jeff Clementz looked at Community Building windows that we need fixed.  His estimate was originally $2500 that the board approved.  Brett Krug made a motion to allow an additional $1000 on top of the original estimate for Jeff to finish window project, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Louise purchased a new copier for Darrin at the water plant.

Dee made a motion to pay Jerry Bagby $20/hour for snow plowing for the Village.  Seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Don let the board know that Brett has done a lot of extra work for the Village on his own time with his own equipment and wanted to see if the Board would be ok with paying him.   Randy Wilkey made a motion to pay Brett Krug $100, seconded by Dee Dee Allen.  All votes yes (except for Brett who abstained from voting), motion carried.

Don has been looking for air compressors.  He found an 80-gallon tank, five hp at Farm&Fleet for $2218 with warranty.  Randy Wilkey made a motion to approve the purchase of an air compressor, seconded by Tara Wilkey.  All votes yes; motion carried.

Blunier had given Darrin an estimate for the emergency lights on the white truck for $735.  Linco has not returned their estimate yet.  Hopefully we will have it for next meeting.

Nate called Darrin to say they will hopefully be working on the media at the water plant on Tuesday or Wednesday of next week.  There will need to be a boil order when this is done.  Darrin would put up a barricade at post office with sign on it.  It will be put on the Fire Dept. Facebook page and the Secor Facebook page.

We are going to have our Attorney review and revise our Dram Shop Ordinance 105 to add legal gambling machines.   The Board will review once the Attorney sends the revised Ordinance.

Tara Wilkey made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Louise.  All votes yes; motion carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:30
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